
Borough of Kenilworth 
Department of Police 

567 Boulevard 
Kenilworth, NJ 07033 
Tel. 908-276-1700 
Fax: 908-276-1822 

 

This letter is to advise all parents of children attending Harding School of the proper 

procedures for the dropping off of their children for class on school days. It is our hope that we 

can eliminate some of the traffic issues created during the drop off/pickup of children before 

they happen and make the school zone safer and more efficient for everyone. Below is a list of 

what will be enforced by officers and what would be expected of parents. Thank you for your 

co-operation. 

N 18
th 

St from the Boulevard along the side of Harding School & the Boulevard from N 18
th 

St

to the Harding School Loop entrance will be pick-up and drop off zones only. Parents may 

pull up to the curb and drop off or pick up their children. Children should only exit or enter on 

the passengers side of the vehicle when dropped off on the Boulevard. When children are 

dropped off or picked up on N 18
th 

St, Children should only exit or enter on the drivers side on 

the vehicle. No vehicle shall remain stopped for any length of time. This will speed the process 

and assist in traffic delays. 

No vehicle shall be left un-occupied. 

No left turns exiting the school drop off/ pick up loop onto the Boulevard East 

No left turns entering the school drop off/ pick up loop for East bound Boulevard traffic 

Parking of vehicles in the area of the school: 

No vehicles shall block driveways or be parked alongside any yellow curb. 

If crossing the Boulevard on foot, or Crossing N 19th 
St, the crosswalks located at N 19

th 
St or Coolidge 

Dr shall be utilized. No Pedestrian crossing of the Boulevard in front of the school and no one shall cross 

in the middle of N 19
th 

St from the Kenilworth Market Lot to the Santander Bank Lot.


